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1
Introduction

The annex to Administrative Circular CA/106 of 9 October 2001 contains draft guidelines for the working methods of the Radiocommunication Assembly, the radiocommunication study groups and related groups.

This document contains suggested improvements proposed by Spain.

2
Suggested improvements

2.1
Section 3.5.1 relates to the numbering of "white" documents, indicating that each group has its own numbering series. However, where a given document is of interest to various groups, the  document symbols corresponding to each of those groups are given in the header, which means that the same document is distributed, usually at different dates, as many times as there are interested groups.

Since documents bearing several symbols are as a rule distributed together with other documents pertaining to the group in question, and since some of the latter also have several symbols, it is not clear from the symbols which group they are intended for, or, as the case may be, which group they concern most.

We suggest that the Guidelines for Working Methods should, where possible, specify that documents bearing several symbols should identify (by highlighting in bold, for example) the group for which a given copy of the same document is primarily intended.

2.2
Section 4.2 relates to the procedure for the adoption of draft Recommendations by correspondence. When a draft Recommendation initially becomes available, in its original language only, the consultation period commences. That period does not end until the text of the Recommendation in question has been available in the other two working languages for at least one month. The Member States are informed by circular letter of the date on which the consultation period is due to end. However, owing to the time that is taken by ordinary mail, interested administrations have less than one month to consider the texts in all the languages and to check their editorial alignment with the original language.

We would suggest that the Guidelines for Working Methods should clearly and specifically refer to the need to communicate the closing date of the consultation period by means of the electronic document publication notification system ("Update notification from the ITU web"), without it being necessary to open the corresponding document.

_________________







P:\ENG\ITU-R\AG\RAG02\RAG-1\000\007REV1E.ww9 (137887)
11.02.02
11.02.02
P:\ENG\ITU-R\AG\RAG02\RAG-1\000\007REV1E.ww9
11.02.02
11.02.02

